MINUTES OF THE BMBS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 6th MARCH 2013

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from George Roberts, Simon Pritchard, Paddy Ramsey, David Shimmin, George Morris and John Gilson.

2. MINUTES OF THE 2012 AGM

The minutes were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

3. TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer passed round copies of the annual financial statement and explained what each payment/expense related to. Ken Galt asked how it compared with last year and the Treasurer said that we had a further £6000 in the bank this year. Rob Daniel said that a vote of thanks must go to Ian, Sue and Lee for all their hard work providing the catering and making £1500 profit for the club.

4. SUBSCRIPTION RATES

After considering the expenses and the income for the year the committee have decided that subscription rates will remain the same as last year ans will become payable at the end of the meeting.

5. COMMITTEE’S REPORT ON ALL INCIDENTS

There were no incidents to report.

6. TO CONSIDER ALL CONSTITUTIONAL PROPOSALS

The Secretary on behalf of the committee put one proposal forward.

To add the following to paragraph 19 of the constitution:- 

“and upon completing the Presidency shall become a life member of the Society”

This will be awarded to any President after completing his/her tenure as President.

The proposal was seconded by John Jenkinson and passed unanimously.

7. TO CONSIDER MEMBERSHIPS FOR THE ENSUING YEAR

There was nothing to report.

8. TO CONSIDER HONORARY MEMBERSHIPS FOR 2013/14

The committee proposed to offer honorary memberships to the following people after their chard work and contribution to the club during the year.

David Markham, Geoff Figgett, Allan Wood and David Shimmin

9. ELECTION OF OFFICERSFOR 2013/14

The following officers were voted in to serve for the forthcoming year.

Chairman – Alf Lee (Proposed by David Markham, seconded by Arthur Pickering)

Treasurer – Ian Yates – Proposed by John Jenkinson, seconded by Norman Bunford)

Secretary – Ian Phillips (Proposed by Brian Hartley, Seconded by Ken Thorpe)

Membership Secretary - Roger Monks (Proposed by Ian Phillips, Seconded by Steve Booth)

Committee member – Arthur Pickering (Proposed by Brian Bennett, seconded by Steve Booth)

Accounts Overseer – David Shimmin (Proposed by John Foster, seconded by John Jenkinson)

10. PRESIDENTS CLOSING REMARKS

As most of you will already know, this year B.M.B.S. celebrates its Silver Jubilee.  Some of you may remember the days back in 1988 when we first started sailing at Carnaby, others may have read about it on the club web site. Since then, a lot of hard work has gone into providing what you see at the lake today, most of things we have there have been paid for with money earned by members efforts and not enormous grants.

Having said that we have been given a grant only this year which will allow us to replace the fence on the edge of the car park, and re-furbish some of the existing steps.

Only this week we received notification from the Council that the access road will be repaired, this is after we were told months ago that it was not the responsibility of the council to maintain it.   

Just shows that speaking to the right people in the right place does sometimes work.  This work will take place on Friday this week.

In the not too distant future, the road inside our boundary fence leading up to the car park, and the car park itself will be undergoing some repairs, and you will be informed as and when this will take place. Discussions are already taking place with the contractor. 

My thanks go to members who have put in a lot of their time and effort, without them we would not have the successful club we have today.

   Alf Lee                                                        Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                    (Secretary)
